PAVRC Inc General Meeting

 August 3rd. 2006

Meeting opened at 7:30 p.m.

Apologies:  Val Marden, Clive & Hennie Foster, Brian Marden, Max & Judy McLeod, Joan & Brian Hills, Jan Spriggs.
Present: Mark & Kathryn Taylor, Mozzie McMahon, Bill Hale, John Hills, Neil Spriggs, Liz Petry, Franz Heinrich, Ron & Vicki Hewett, Peter Gerblich, Trevor Usher, Bryan Press, Peter McKerlie, Rob Righetti, Glen & Neville Hitch, Ron & Stan Dawes, Iris & Graeme Herde, Geoff Loller, Roger Schultz. 

Visitors: Nil

It was moved by John Hills and seconded by Vicki Hewett that the minutes be received as a true and correct record.

Business Arising: 

· Mozzie and Mark did not end up going to Port Pirie to see the about the pens and stubbie holders as the rally committee decided to go ahead with an order.

· Club badges (150.) were ordered for general sale and Rally use.

· Jobs at the last Working Bee  - Louvres were replaced thanks to the Hitches for their donation.

· Thanks to Mozzie, John, Franz, Neil, Bryan, Neville, Glen and Ces.

-  Cec painted some of the outdoor seats.

-  Windows replaced in new building with acrylic sheeting.

· Next Working Bee Saturday 12th August at 9:00 am (or when you can get there).

· Vicki showed all members the club shirt, green with gold thread embroidered club name and member name on left side, could have a left pocket, cost from VIPA $30:00 each approx. Members to advise if they want one and a bulk order could be placed, with sizes required, to VIPA.

· Mark showed the name badge. It has the club badge engraved on it, and is green & gold like the plain badge, cost $7:00 and available on request from Topline Trophies – a bulk order can be placed or individuals can go in and ask for one to be done as the set up has been done.

Inwards Mail: Magazines

   
The Smoke Signal



   
Crank Talk

The Buzzer Box

The Grease Rag

The Klaxon News

· Letter from PA City Council, Events Co-ordinator with advice about the Christmas Pageant on Friday 1st December from 6:30 pm – 7:30 pm.

· Request from FHMCCC of SA asking for update of Club information for their database.

· Confirmation of Sales Order from Action Badges

· Tax invoice from Willsden Joinery for $153:00 for windows for new room.

Outwards Mail: I have already posted the request from FHMCCC of SA asking for an

                            update of Club information for their database.

Rally Report:
· John Hills asked who Garry Mannion was and were we still looking for entertainment for the evening. Mozzie told him he was someone who played guitar and sang, but he was away at present and not due back until end August. John told us he had been listening to a person who had been playing outside Coles and singing here and Whyalla but did not know what he charged. Mark suggested John obtain his details, although Cec’s daughter has said she will play keyboard and sing and the club will pay her evening meal.

· Everything appears to be under control, have received about five entries at this stage and are urging members to get their entries in and not leave it until the last minute. 

· We have had some enquiries as a result of sending fliers and entry forms to fellow clubs in the FHMCCC of SA.

( There will be a Rally Committee Meeting next Thursday 10th August at 7pm. at the clubrooms.
Treasurer’s Report:  

Income July $ 236.40

Expenses     $    85.90 (Cec – printing Gulf Torque)

(this does not include costs/expenses for BBQ on July 16th)

Bal Working A/c (S3)  $ 3034:22

Rally a/c                       $ 1048:85

Term Deposit A/c         $ 2091:53

BBQ expenses – Fullerton’s meats - $126:00 (J Moss)

· Woolies/Big W, Gas - $ 122:75 (M & K Taylor)

Liz advised that she signed cheques so that members were not out of pocket and could be reimbursed on the day on the presentation of receipts. She moved a motion that this occurs at future club events where members need to purchase items/equipment. This motion seconded by Iris Herde. All present in favour.

The account from Willsden Joinery for Polycarbonate sheeting - $153:00 was presented for payment by the Treasurer, Liz. It was moved by Mozzie McMahon that this account be paid. All agreed.

A cheque for $200 was presented to the secretary for Petty Cash. Noted.

Club Captains Report:  

· 16th July – Visit by PADARC Club for Workshop Wander. 

The PADARC members (26 members and 11 vehicles) arrived at approx 10:45 am and had a quick morning tea and chat prior to leaving with our members to visit Bob Tancock’s shed. Pride of place and most popular vehicle was his 1912 T Model Ford. He also has part of his big shed area made into a one room living area beautifully fitted out in the style of “yesteryear”. 

We returned to the clubrooms for a BBQ lunch, served with salads and potato bake. The BBQ was beautifully cooked by Mark, Mozzie and Nicole Taylor and served by Jan, Kathy Vicki & Norma. Dessert was Icecream and Fruit salad. 

The next shed to visit was Cec Scholar’s at Stirling North with a lot of interest shown in all of his vehicles especially the Austin Princess and the 1922 Ceirano.

Last, but not least, was the Hewett’s sheds with a collection of Cortinas and various other Fords as well as their english tourers. Their shed left many of the visitors envious of their workshop equipment.

The PADARC President, Andrew Todd thanked the PAVRC club for the very enjoyable day and the hospitality shown to their members.

Franz thanked the club members for helping to make the day enjoyable, especially Mark, Mozzie and Nicole for cooking the BBQ and to Bob, Cec and Ron for making their sheds available for viewing. Also to Kathy, Jan and Norma for their help in serving the lunches and to those members who provided the salads and dessert.

· Mystery Run Saturday 19th August. Meet at the clubrooms at 9am to departing at 9:15 am, meeting the Hitches at the Centenary Park Wilmington at 10:00 am for morning tea. Members are asked to ensure they have a full tank of fuel and BYO lunch etc.

· WORKING BEE 9 a.m. Saturday August 12th.

· Mark received a letter from the Port Augusta West Primary School
advising they are celebrating their 125 year anniversary on Saturday 23rd. September with a fete, and are opening a time capsule from 1901. They asked if cars could be put on display from 10:00 a.m. Some members indicated an interest in providing a vehicle for display.(discuss who in Sept) Sec. to send letter advising interest.
· PAVRC Inc 1st. Quadrennial Rally 30th September – 2nd October.

· Ramsay Village Run – October 21st.

Historic Registration: 

Some members have advised they are having problems with the registration processes involving Services SA. e.g. being asked to fill out forms that are not required. Procedures have not changed (checked with Sec FHMCC of SA to make sure). Be aware that this is now an Agency, not an actual Branch of Transport SA and there are new staff there who are probably not aware of the system. 

Rally plaques – the plaque for the rally with the engraved logo was passed around to show members – the cost is comparable to the previous rally plaques plus the cost of a club badge, which then needs to be glued on.

General Business: 

Re Transport SA in general – Mozzie told members to be careful that their Trailers are not downgraded in their rating. Check your paperwork carefully. 

Mark advised that the club received an anonymous donation of $100:00. In return Mark gave him a Bumper Badge and a Club Badge. 

Christmas Pageant – Mark suggested that club cars be interspersed between the floats – put bits of tinsel or balloons on the cars if you wish; the vehicles are floats in themselves.

Mark said he was willing to contact Cristy Seymour, Events Co-ordinator, at the Port Augusta council to see what she thinks, if members wish.  It was agreed that Mark do this. A number of members present indicated they would enter vehicles.

Raffle: Leo Gray drew the raffle – Winner was Neville Hitch who was holding the bucket  (Hmmm!!???).

Meeting closed at 8:00 p.m.  

REMINDERS: 

Next Rally Committee Meeting, Thurs. 10th August 7 p.m.

Next Meeting, September 7th 2006 at 7:30 p.m. See you there!

Please check the Cleaning Roster issued in April Minutes. If unable to do your turn, please arrange with someone else to swap. 

Thank you. – Secretary.
